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Important dates-Autumn 

Term 2019 

September 16th—After School Clubs 

start 

September 17th —Able Writers 

Workshop for Y5/6 

September 17th—Y6 Parents meeting 

regarding Y6-7 transition 3:15—3:45 

September 18th—Choir perform at 

Newham General Hospital 

October 11th—Harvest Festival for 

parents 

October 18th—End of half term 

4th November – First Day of new half 

term 

11th November - Bikeability for Y3 and 

4 

19th November – Anti bullying      

Roadshow 

2nd December – Parents Evening 

3rd December – Parents Evening 

13th December – Christmas Bazaar 

13th December – Christmas Jumper 

Day 

16th December – Christmas shows for 

parents 

20th December – End of term 

Please note all information regarding 

dates, policies and the curriculum 

can be found on our website at 

www.newcity.boleyntrust.org 

 

Welcome Back to a New Academic Year! 

Dear Parents/Carers 

I hope you had a wonderful restful summer holiday with your family and friends.  

It was so nice to see all the children on Tuesday dressed so smartly in their red logo jumper, 

black trousers/skirt and black shoes. It was also lovely to see some of the children wearing 

the school blazer.  Our uniform shop will be open on Monday after school in the bottom hall. 

Thank you for ensuring that the children arrived by 8:45 ready for the bell and were      

collected by 3:10. Your cooperation has been really well received.   

As you maybe aware there was a fire in the first week of the summer holidays in an        

electrical substation which is housed on the school grounds. Fortunately the fire did not 

damage any of the school building or delay works on the dining room. We hope that the dining 

room will be completed by next half term. We are very excited by having a much improved 

dining experience for our children. 

Unfortunately with the new dining room build and the electrical substation build there is no 

access between the two playgrounds. Once again thank you for your patience with this    

matter. Once the building works have been completed the two playgrounds will once again be 

accessible. 

At the end of last term we had so much to celebrate including the school achieving a Quality 

Mark and becoming a Centre of Excellence for Inclusion. We are very proud of this accolade 

and thank you for your support. I must also thank Ms Greyling and her team for their hard 

work. 

Our end of year data is available on the school website at 

www.newcity.boleyntrust.org. Once again our children across the 

school achieved very well and made exceptional progress from Key 

Stage 1 to Key Stage 2 especially in Reading.  We came top in the 

borough for our progress in reading! This cannot be possible    

without your support. 

Wishing everyone all the success for 2019/20! 

Best wishes 

Mrs Stone 

Mr Archer 

Congratulations to Mr Archer who won 

the Newham‘s Active School Award. He 

was  presented with his award by Paula 

Radcliff! 

 

We are very proud of you Mr Archer! 

Well done! 

Our Library Has Moved!! 

Nikki and her team have been very busy over the 

summer moving the library to the outreach building. 

This will mean that parent and  toddler groups can 

access the  library during the school day as well as 

other community groups.  

Thank you Nikki! 



Star of the Week 
 

1P—Penny  1D–Naheem 1H–Deborah 2F–Shayne 2B–Aleena 

2H– Sophie 3K– Hakeemat 3D–Jayden 3P–Fatimah        

4W– Aaminah 4S– Joel 4H– David 5B– Rayyan 5M– Israel 

5R— Alayna 6F– Elija 6K –Maxim 6B—Samia 

 

Week  2 Monday 

 

Tuesday 

 

Wednesday 

 

Thursday 

 

Friday 

 

Main Choice Cheese and tomato 

Pizza with  New  

Potatoes 

Spaghetti Bolognese Roast Turkey 

with New    

Potatoes  

Sausage In A  Roll 

with Wedges and 

BBQ Sauce 

Breaded Fish with 

Chips 

Vegetarian Choice 

 

Vegetable  Tagine 

with CousCous 

Vegetarian Soya 

Spaghetti           

Bolognaise 

Quorn Fillet 

with Roasted 

New Potatoes 

Quorn Sausage in 

a Roll with   

Wedges and BBQ 

Red Pepper and 

Cheese Frittata 

Sides  

 

Peppers 

Green Beans 

Peas 

Cauliflower 

Cabbage 

Carrots 

Sweetcorn 

Baked Tomatoes 

Baked Beans 

Peas 

 

Dessert 

Wholemeal Pear 

Crumble with       

Custard 

Chocolate        

Shortbread 

Apple Flapjack Eves Pudding with 

Custard 

Fruit and Yoghurt 

Stations 

Mr Kennedy 

We received some very sad news last term that Mr Kennedy had 

passed away. His funeral was held during the summer holidays. 

Mr Kennedy will be known by the older 

children, many of whom have left but 

some are now in Y6. He took charge of our 

end of term shows a couple of years ago 

before retiring in December 2017. After 

retiring Mr Kennedy continued to support 

the school by attending our Christmas 

Bazaar and  Summer Fete.      We send 

our love and best wishes to his family 

Jacket Potatoes, Salad Selection, Freshly Baked Bread, Fresh Fruit and Yoghurt are available every day. 

After School Clubs 

We have a range of after school clubs on offer for children. 

Letters will be going out to ask children to chose which clubs 

they would like to attend. At present the clubs are as       

follows: 

Monday: Photography (Y3/6), Netball (Y4/5) 

Tuesday: Running (Y4/6), Debate Mate (Y5/6), Science 

(Y5/6), Reading, Cheerleading (Y5/6), Brass (Y5), Lego    

Robots (KS1), Comic Book Club (KS2), Lego (KS1) 

Wednesday: Puzzle (KS2), Reading, Times Tables (Y3/4), 

Engineering (KS2), Yoga (Y3/4), Lego (KS2), Girls football 

(Y5/6), Grooves (KS2), Reading (KS1), Archery (Y5/6) 

Thursday: Historical Society (KS2), Mathletics (Y3/4), Boys 

football (Y5./6), Choir (KS2), Gardening (KS2) 

 

Spaces are limited so please look out for letters! Details are 

on our website—www.newcity.boleyntrust.org. 

All the clubs will start on September 16th 

Change in our Catering Company 

Last term the Boleyn Trust appointed a new catering company 

for our schools called Caterlink.  The change we feel will be 

of great benefit to the children and to the school community. 

Once the dining room is complete I am sure we will see great 

improvements with the children’s dining experience. 


